U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Region 8
Announcement of Groundwater Permit Action

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Region 8 (EPA) intends to issue an Underground Injection Control
Program (UIC) aquifer exemption in conjunction with the issuance of an EPA authorization to construct the
Federal 15-30-8-18 oil well as a water injection well under the terms and conditions of UIC Permit UT22197-
00000, operated by Newfield Production Company in the Monument Butte Oil Field. This permit action would
permanently exempt a portion of the Green River Formation proximate to the Federal 15-30-8-18 oil well as an
Underground Source of Drinking Water to allow the injection of water for the purpose of enhanced oil recovery.
The public notice, which requests comments on the proposed action within 30 days, can be found at the EPA
Region 8 UIC Program’s website: http://www?2.epa.gov/region8/class-ii-uic-public-notice. Alternatively, the
public may contact Emmett Schmitz by email at schmitz.emmett@epa.gov or by phone at (800) 227-8917,
extension 312-6174, or (303) 312-6174, to obtain a copy of this public notice and documentation associated
with the proposed action.

EPA Injection Well ID #: UT22197-10701



